As we are approaching the 4th of July Holiday weekend, we are going to be near capacity.  So please be respectful and only occupy your site and use overflow parking when needed.  

Registration and Length of Stay:

As many of you know the Board of Directors met and discussed/reviewed the current policy for moving from site to site.   No changes were made to the current policy.  Please refer to page 4-6 in the Rules and Regulations book that you can find on-line (in the member only section) or pick up a hard copy in the clubhouse office.  
Please note:  Procedure to move is:
1. Prepare RV to move- e.g., jacks up, slides in, everything on site is picked up and ready to go.
1. Come to gatehouse to pick a site that is available and make payment.  
1. Go back to your current site and move to new site.
*If you pay Cutty’s to move your RV:  this will be done in the order we receive the moves and will be done as efficiently as we can based on the number of moves.
*No one will be allowed to change sites with a phone call.  
*Random checks will be conducted to confirm members are prepared to move after they leave the gatehouse.  If members are not ready to move, the site will be opened back up to other members and the member will receive a violation.  

Saturday July 3rd Parking Procedure:
1. Members will receive two blue vehicle passes that will allow you in and out of the campground.  Members will not be charged.  Blue Passes are in the gatehouse and can be picked up starting today. 
1. Visitors will be parked in designated locations.  The Johnston Baseball Team will be parking cars this year.  
1. Visitors will be charged $5.00 per vehicle (not per person).  The fee will go towards the cost of Fireworks and donation to the baseball team.   Please inform your guest of the cash only charge.

[bookmark: _Hlk74904111]Activities committee is looking for donations for the upcoming silent auction on July 4th.  Please contact Trish Frazier. (515) 710-2404



Thank you,
Cutty’s Leadership Team




